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Thank you Marla.

The final vote was:

256 yes votes and 38 no votes.

Once again, thank you.

Bobby Hernandez, President
Fraternal Order of Police
William Nichols Lodge #8
999 11th Street, Miami Beach, FL 33139
Tel: 305-534-2775 / Cell: 305-972-1133
roberthernandez@miamibeachfl.gov

From: Alpizar, Marla <MarlaAlpizar@miamibeachfl.gov> 
Sent: Friday, October 25, 2024 11:41 AM
To: Hernandez, Robert <RobertHernandez@miamibeachfl.gov>
Cc: Taxis, Mark <MarkTaxis@miamibeachfl.gov>; Hernandez, Lana
<LanaHernandez@miamibeachfl.gov>
Subject: Re: Happy Public Safety Appreciation Day and Contract Vote

Happy Public Safety Appreciation Day Bobby. 

Please can you provide in email or memo the tally/result of the FOP vote? We attach this as backup
to the commission item when the contract goes to Commission for their ratification vote. 
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Congratulations. 
Marla 

Sent from my iPhone
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